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CONSTRUCTION IS UNDERWAY! – We received the official building permit in early 
January and demolition has started.  Please do not try to access the Narthex or the 
Findlay Hall building.  This area is an active construction/hardhat zone and contains 
hazardous materials. 
 
Sunday Service- Please enter the sanctuary from the side doors.  We have erected a 
canopy above the main side entrance.  Restrooms are located next to the sanctuary by 
the parking lot entrance.  Don’t be afraid!  These are very nice portable restrooms with 
flushable toilet, sink, mirror and solar powered lights. 
 
Meeting Locations- Consult the list of meeting locations posted to the bulletin board 
and website or contact the meeting administrator if you are unsure of where a meeting 
is taking place during construction. Sunday school will continue in the pre-school 
building and portable classrooms.  
 
Pledges and Sponsorship Opportunities- Please remember to fund your year 2 pledge 
contributions and, if possible, fund year 3 early to help with the timing mismatch 
between constructions costs and pledges received. Please also consider a Sponsorship 
Opportunity listed on the flyer.  We saw a big uptick in pledges received at the end of 
the year- thank you!  
 
Project Timeline- The contractor has estimated 7 months for construction and then 
there will be some additional finishing work.  If all goes well, we will be in the new 
facilities by August 2020.  
 
Ongoing Communication- The committee plans to keep the church community updated 
on the renovation project in several ways; Notes & Bolts, Zephyrs, updates from the 
Pulpit, the Bulletin Board and the WPC website.  Please visit www.wpctiburon.org 
regularly for updates and if you have questions please contact Ron Meserve or any 
other member of the WPC Renovation Committee. 


